CABINET
11th September, 2007

Meeting commenced:
9.00 a.m.
"
ended:
9.30 a.m.
PRESENT:
Councillor Merry - in the Chair

Councillors Connor, Hinds, Lancaster, M. Lea, Mann, Joe Murphy, Warmisham and Warner

(Councillor Potter, Executive Support Member for Planning, was also in attendance)

28.
APOLOGY FOR ABSENCE

An apology for absence was submitted on behalf of Councillor Antrobus.

29.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the meeting held on 28th August, 2007, were signed by the Chairman as a correct record.

30.
BSF PROPOSALS FOR ST. GEORGE’S, ALL HALLOWS, ST. AMBROSE BARLOW AND ST. PATRICK’S RC HIGH SCHOOLS

The Lead Member for Children’s Services submitted a report containing details of the Building Schools for the Future proposals for the Roman Catholic High Schools in the City.  Cabinet received representations from the Deputy Head Teacher of St. George’s RC High School, a representative of the Governing Body from St. George’s RC High School and Councillors K. Garrido and Lindley in respect of this matter.

RESOLVED:
THAT Cabinet approves the commencement of the statutory process to consult on the following proposals:-


1.
To close St. George’s RC High School by September, 2012.


2.
To enlarge All Hallows RC High School from 600 to 750 pupil capacity, by constructing a replacement building, to be built on a proposed site in the Pendleton Regeneration Area by September, 2011.  Site to include Locality Learning Support Provision.


3.
To enlarge St. Ambrose Barlow RC High School from 750 to 900 pupil capacity, by refurbishing the existing school building and partial rebuild, on the existing school site, by September, 2012.


4.
The enlargement of All Hallows and St. Ambrose Barlow RC High Schools and the refurbishment of St. Patrick’s RC High School are dependent on the closure of St. George’s RC High School.  In approving the consultation, Cabinet was not agreeing, at this point in time, to the closure of St. George’s RC High School.

31.
BSF PROPOSALS FOR HOPE HIGH SCHOOL

The Lead Member for Children’s Services submitted a report containing proposals for Hope High School as part of the Building Schools for the Future Programme.


RESOLVED:
THAT Cabinet approves the publication of the public notice to close Hope High School, to be replaced by an Academy on the existing school site by September, 2008, and in a new school building, on the Broadway Industrial site (Salford Quays) by September, 2011.

32.
RESPONSE TO THE COMMISSION ON TEENAGE PREGNANCY

The Lead Member for Children’s Services submitted a report containing details of the formal response to the Commission on Teenage Pregnancy.  In submitting the response Councillor Warmisham commented upon the procedures now put in place with schools in respect of formal consultation matters.


RESOLVED:
THAT the report as submitted be approved.
33.
BUDGET SCRUTINY REPORT

The Lead Member for Customer and Support Services submitted the latest report of the Budget Scrutiny Committee.


RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.
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